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To bring together persons with a common interest, to encourage the use, maintenance  
and preservation of automobiles built from the 1st January, 1931 up to 25 years old,  

without prejudice to make, model, method of manufacture or country of origin. 

Meetings 
4th. Thursday of the month at 8pm (except December) at  
CHACA Clubrooms, Unit 8, 41 Norcal Road, Nunawading 
Tea, coffee and snacks are served at the conclusion of each 
meeting. Visitors and prospective new Members are wel-
comed. 

CHACA is a Disabled Friendly Club with fully paved park-
ing facilities, level access throughout, disability toilets, PA 
system with Tele-Loop compatibility for hearing impaired 
and wheelchair lift to the upstairs library. The Club is 
equipped with a portable defibrillator for medical emergen-
cies at all meetings and events. 

Club Newsletter 
The Journal is published monthly. Items for inclusion in the 
Journal must be mailed, emailed or passed on to the Editor 
at Club Meetings. The Committee reserves the right to edit 
or decline any article deemed unsuitable. Photographs sub-
mitted for possible publication should preferably be glossy 
5”x 7” or 6” x 4” prints or high resolution jpg/bmp images 
to ensure best reproduction in the Journal. Opinions ex-
pressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the 
Club. 

Journal Closing Dates  
Nominally 1st. Thursday each month.  

Journal Nights  
Normally 3rd.Thursday every month. 

Website 
The Club’s website www.chaca.com.au is updated regular-
ly and features Club History, Club Promotions, an Events  

Calendar, a full Journal for downloading and many  

photographs of Club Events. 

Webmaster 
webmaster@chaca.com.au 

Archivist and Historian -  
Margaret Griffin - 5977 6649 

CHACA Life Members 
Ray Griffin, Margaret Griffin, Barry Smith, Eddie Reynolds, 
Bob Mantle, John Schuurman, Kevin Churchill, John Chris-
tie, Ray Nichol, Dale Allen 
In Memoriam : Fred McGeary, Norm Watt, Don Main, Ian 
Davey, Tom Lambert, Eddy Dobbs Snr, Col Patience, Gor-
don Wightman, John Hunt, Henry Alger, Bill Kerr, Max 
Austin, Roy Pepprell, Patricia Wightman, Peter Galley, Jim 
Kerr 

 
Notice To All Reciprocating Clubs 

Please address your magazines to  
The Secretary 

LPO Box 72, Bittern Vic 3918 

CHACA CPS Eligibility Criteria 
Committee has looked at the draft guidelines and the 
Sub-Committee has now produced the new guidelines.  

See Page 18. 

Committee 
 
President: Kevin Churchill 
president@chaca.com.au 
Mob: 0412 802 177 (Erica) 
 
 
Vice President: Ray Griffin 
raymar77224@bigpond.com 
Mob: 0409 216 273 (Margaret) 
 
 
 
Treasurer: Fred Eakins  
treasurer@chaca.com.au  
Mob: 0408 343 409 (Chris) 
 
 
 
Editor: Tony Tang  
editor@chaca.com.au  
Mob. 0430 290 719 
 
 
Property Officer:  
Eddie Reynolds  
editor@chaca.com.au  
Mob: 0429 142 460  
 
 
Technical/CPS Officer:  
Barry Smith  
technical@chaca.com.au  
Ph: 5985 9220 (Rosslyn) 
 
Membership Secretary:  
Brian Garrett 
secretary@chaca.com.au 
info@chaca.com.au 
Mob: 0400 166 762 (Irene) 
 
Webmaster: Rolf  
webmaster@chaca.com.au  
0403 289 477   
 
 
 
Secretary   
Terry Roberts 
 
 
 
Member 
Frank DeLorenzi 

CHACA is affiliated with the Association of Motor-
ing Clubs (AOMC) and the Federation of Veteran 
Vintage and Classic Vehicle Clubs.  
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President’s Piece 
 
 
Our annual general meeting has come and gone and we have one new additional mem-
ber on Committee - welcome Frank de Lorenzi. Anyone else who would like to join 
Committee will be most welcome. The more we can share the work around the easier 
it is for everyone. I am looking forward to the 2025 Club year. Hopefully, next year, 
we will be able to reinstate our Annual Tour, but as always we need someone to run 
it. 
Five of our committee members attended the inaugural Trade and Club Day on 26th 
October organised by the AOMC. It was an interesting day and we had a club stand 
which several people were interested in, especially with the ’32 Chev Roadster and 
the ’37 Pontiac on display. Thank you to Brian, Eddie, Barry & Ray who gave their 
time to promote the club.  
Sunday 27th October saw us gathering at the clubrooms for our annual Display Day 
on 27th October. Ten cars and associated members enjoyed a few hours of chit 
chat and socialising. It was a very pleasant day and would have been better with a 
few more people, but it’s a busy time of year and there were numerous events on the 
same day as ours. Thank you to Barry, Roz, Brian & Irene for the efforts they put in 
to make the day a success.  
As we move into the Festive Season please be careful on the roads and in general. 
Summer is a time of freedom and letting our hair down so please stay safe. 
Season’s Greetings to all from Erica and me. 
As always, the message is ………. drive your historic vehicle while you can. 

Kevin 
(Kevin Churchill) 

 

Next Meeting 
28th November 2024, 7.30 p.m. 

at the Clubrooms 
Unit 8, 41 Norcal Road, Nunawading 

 

Ladies Night 
Guest Speaker - Maureen Ross - 
Florence Thomson Past to Present 

“A true motoring Pioneer” 
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COMING EVENTS 

Creswick Woollen Mills Run with Buick Club 
 

 
Details for the run to the Creswick Woollen Mills are 
Sunday 17th November 
Meet BP Service Centre, Western Highway Rockbank 9.30am for 10.00 am departure. 
After visiting the Woollen Mills, lunch at the Farmers Arms Hotel Creswick. 
Let us know that you are coming and we will add your names to the list. 
 
Regards Esther and Dennis 
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CLASSIC & HISTORIC AUTOMOBILE CLUB of AUSTRALIA 
Annual Report 2024 

 
 

President – Kevin Churchill 
 
Another good year and it will only get better as we move towards our 60th Anniversary celebrations. I pay 
homage to the early enthusiasts who, in 1966 saw the need for a Club such as ours and to members from 
thereon who have contributed to our growth. Times have changed! 
 
Our year started with Ladies Night and a presentation by Fiona Lane on the fashions through the ages, 
complete with many examples, some by way of dressed mannequins. A wonderful talk after which we 
enjoyed a great supper.  
 
Our meeting nights have varied in the numbers attending, especially in the colder months but we have 
been entertained by speakers from amongst our membership, about their lives or their cars or in some cas-
es, both. Thank you to Ray Griffin for organising this and we look forward to more in 2025. 
 
With events, we have leaned towards attending pre – organised events such as Cruden Farm, British & 
European Motoring Show and others instead of always organising our own event. Motoring Heritage Day 
was an exception, when we celebrated our anniversary at the clubrooms with lunch paid for by the Club. 
We will continue, in 2025, to support selected multi club events as well as some of our own. I really hope 
that we can have an annual tour in 2025, but, as always, we need someone to organise it. 
 
My thanks go to Fred who keeps our finances on track and advises us when we want to subsidise an 
event. Our finances are strong as you will hear from Fred tonight. We will continue to subsidise some 
events, notably our Presentation Day/end of year lunch. We have an obligation to pay income tax from 
the 2023/24 financial year onwards and Fred has been putting together the necessary paperwork for this. 
Our income is, I believe restricted to that which is derived from non-members, which in our case is inter-
est on investments and any relevant income from advertising. 
 
Our monthly magazine “Journal” continues to be edited and published eleven times a year and I send out 
a big thank you to Tony for his efforts. We are grateful to Tony for doing a job well in his busy schedule. 
Our Secretary, Terry Roberts, also has a busy schedule and we appreciate the time that he puts in. The 
world is a global village and these days we are dealing with clients in different time zones. Thank you to 
Rolf for ably managing our website which has, this year, undergone some changes to improve it.   
 
Finally, thank you to all our committee members who have worked hard during the year to keep the Club 
rolling along. We are looking forward to 2025 and some new committee members. 
 

Vice President – Ray Griffin 
 
This year we have had some interesting talks from our members about their vehicles and sometimes their 

working lives. We have also had members’ cars on display to add to the interest. We have also had some 

films of past Club runs and other events. In general, these activities have been well accepted. Thank you 

to those members who have participated in these activities.   
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CLASSIC & HISTORIC AUTOMOBILE CLUB of AUSTRALIA 
Annual Report 2024  continued 

 
 

Technical & CPS –  Barry Smith 
 
Barry Smith has retained the role and has the system buzzing along nicely. All the records are compiled 
manually and the ability to find details of vehicles and CPS data is very refined and to me quite amazing. 
The one advantage of a manual system is that it affords maximum security for this sensitive information. 
There have been 6 new Club Permit Scheme (CPS) vehicles entered onto the Club register this year.  
 
Much of Barry’s time is taken up pursuing members to remind them to renew their membership to avoid 
cancellation of the CPS, or chasing vehicle details like photos etc. Barry & Roz have been involved with 
the committee in various roles for many years and I along with the club express our heartfelt thanks for 
their efforts. 
 
Membership – Brian Garrett 
 
CHACA currently has 153 memberships listed. This number shows a decrease from 2023 of 13 mem-
bers. Fortunately, we have received three new members for the year which assists in reducing the loss of 
membership numbers. 
 
Unfortunately, a number of those we have lost are members who have deceased during this period. As 
much as we would desire this not to be a factor, the increasing average age of our membership will con-
tinue to play a major part in our membership numbers.  The above numbers are the actual membership 
entries. As some of these entries are joint memberships the actual number of people participating and 
enjoying the CHACA experience is 225. 
 
Membership renewals were posted in September and the renewals have been arriving at a reasonable 
rate.  As of this date 90 renewals are outstanding. Thank you to the members who have renewed their 
membership and also returned their renewal forms, either in hard copy or via email, which makes the 
Membership Secretary's job much easier in keeping the database up to date.  
 
Property - Eddie Reynolds 
 
Property wise, CHACA has a Club Trailer that is fully equipped for any kind of Club outing, be it for 
our regular Hot Cross bun event, or for any other Club outing such as an Annual Tour, picnics, or Dis-
play Day, Cruden Farm for instance. It boasts a very large gas pie warmer that can handle well over a 
hundred hot cross buns in one sitting. Also in the trailer are 2 gas burners for hot water and all the usual 
requisites for any event …. kettles, cutlery, cups, rubbish bins, Club banners, gazebo, the list goes on. 
Also, in stock and for sale are CHACA ball point pens, Club badge memorabilia, car bumper badges etc. 
Being a non profit organisation, we are eligible for purchasing all sorts of chocolates from Cadburys at a 
very reasonable rate and these are passed on to members, also at a very reasonable rate.  
 
Our Club library is another asset and is subject to review as it does not currently receive much interest 
from members. There are a lot of valuable workshop manuals up there, but most members have their 
own anyway and the current interest is with more modern vehicles.   
 
October 2024     
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CHACA Annual Show and Shine 

and Judging Day 

 It turned out to be quite a pleasant day weather-wise 
and despie the low number of participants we all enjoyed each 
other’s company and conversations. The cars were displayed 
in their pristine beauty and subsequently judged by one and 
all. The results will be announced and appropriate awards giv-
en at our Annual Luncheon at Doncaster Bowling Club on 
24th. November. 
 Thank you to Irene and Brian Garrett for organizing 
this event and for supplying BBQ sausages for anyone in need 
of sustenance. Brian also manned the BBQ and cooked said 
sausages to perfection.   Eddie Reynolds 
 

Lunch Time 

Lift the bonnet and the car becomes                                                                  
               magnetic! 
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  59th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
24th OCTOBER 2024.  

 
Held at Club Rooms. Norcal Road Nunawading. 

 
Meeting opened at  8:35 pm. 
The President welcomed members to the 59th Annual General Meeting of the Classic & Historic 
Automobile Club of Australia.  
 
Number of Members attending were: 24 
 
APOLOGIES;      
Ray Nichol, Trish Alger, Bill & Heather Redpath, Rowland Tidd. 
 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES FOR 2023 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Minutes from the 2023 AGM were provided at the meeting.  
Moved for acceptance:  Eddie Reynolds      
Seconded:  Dennis Healy          
Carried: 
 

ANNUAL REPORT 2024 

 President Kevin Churchill presented his Annual Report. This report is published separately in the 
Journal. 
Report moved for acceptance: Kevin Oates      
Seconded:    Ken Leeden      Carried 
 
 
 
Treasurers Report: The Annual Treasurers Report is available to members on request. The 
Treasurer confirmed that the Financial Report has been audited.  
Report moved for acceptance:  Fred Eakins     
Seconded:   John Mason     Carried 
 
 
Election of Committee 
The President Mr. Churchill advised that under the terms of the Constitution our committee com-
prises an executive of President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary, and Technical Officer,  plus a  
maximum of  nine committee members who take on various responsibilities such as Membership 
Secretary, activities officer, editor, property officer, clubrooms liaison person, social media, social 
activities and advertising officer.  
 
The president states- “ I declare that all committee positions are now vacant and I call upon 
Brian Garrett to conduct the election of the committee members for 2025.” 
 
Mr. Garrett assumed the Chair and stated the Secretary had nominations for positions as follows. 
President – Kevin Churchill 
Vice President – Ray Griffin 
Secretary – Terry Roberts 
Treasurer - Fred Eakins 
Membership Secretary – Brian Garrett  
Technical Officer – Barry Smith      
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Nominations have been received for positions of committee 
Committee Member - Property Officer - Eddie Reynolds 
Committee Member – Editor. Tony Tang. 
Committee Member – Rolf Zelder  
Committee Member – Frank De Lorenzi 
 
As there is only one nomination for each of the positions above Mr Garrett declared those nominated 
members elected for the year 2024/25 
Mr Garrett advised that nominations were not received for the following positions  
 
General Committee Members: Up to five vacancies  
 
In accordance with our By-Laws, nominations from the floor were called for those vacant positions: 
No nominations were received. Therefore those positions will remain vacant 
 
 
President Kevin assumed the Chair   
Mr. Churchill thanked the past committee members for their dedication and hard work, many holding 
dual roles, and in particular those that had stood once again for the new committee.  
Mr Churchill also asked members to assist where possible in organizing runs for this coming year. 2025 
will once again be a challenging year but the club is strong with a solid core of active members.  
 
 
The meeting closed at 9 pm  
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CHACA Morning Tea Run  Sages Cottage 
 

Attendees 
 

Peter and Sandy Hibbert    Mercedes Benz 500SL Roadster 
Ray and Margaret Griffin    1934 Pontiac 
Gail Evans and Eddie Reynolds   1936 Dodge 
Ken Leeden and Ray Nichols    Mini Minor 
Ron and Faye Butterwoorth    Ford Fairlane 
Kevin and Erica Churchill    Modern 
Trish Alger       Modern 
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100 Years of Chrysler at The Truck Show...Yarra Glen Racecourse 
10/11/2024. 

The organizers of the “100 years of Chrysler” contingent couldn’t have asked for a better day 
weather wise. It was perfect.  To all those who didn’t attend….”tough titties”!! You missed out 
on a great event and an eye-opener with regards to the wonderful variety of vehicles. 
Ray Griffin was the receiver of the “Best Original Unrestored Vehicle”. 

Photos courtesy of  
Ray Griffin 
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2024 TRUCK SHOW 
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2024 TRUCK SHOW 
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CLASSIC & HISTORIC AUTOMOBILE 
CLUB of AUSTRALIA 

GENERAL MEETING 24th OCTOBER 
2024  

 
Meeting opened at 8 pm 
Welcome 
Attendance & Apologies:   
Twenty Four members attended   
Ray Nichol, Trish Algar, Bill & Heather Redpath, Row-

land Tidd. 
 
Confirmation of Minutes  26th  September 2024  
Acceptance of the Minutes moved by:  Ray Griffin 
Seconded by :   John Mason 
 
Correspondence 
In;  

Emails re Masterpiece Show 
 

Out: 
Nil. 
  

Monthly Reports 
 
President.  
CHACA is attending the AOMC Showcase Saturday 

26th October at Shannons premises. The idea of the 
showcase is for not only Clubs to promote them-
selves, but also for trades that maintain or restore 
vehicles to make members aware of their services. 

On Sunday the 27th we have our Judging Day at the 
Clubrooms. Please come along and enjoy the day 
and of course bring your classic, 

Next month 28th November is our last General meeting 
of the year and also our Ladies Night. We have 
Maureen Ross talking to us about Florence Thom-
son and the Florence Thomson Tour  

 
Treasurers Report:  
The Treasurer presented his financial report for the 

month.  
The treasurer moved acceptance of the report: 
Seconded by Dennis Healy. 
 
Membership:  
Please advise if you have not received a renewal notice. 
Renewals are steadily coming in. Around a third of the 

membership has renewed so far. 
 
Technical Officer:  
Regular renewals coming in. 
Reports of changes in on line procedure regarding signa-

tures. Members should report to the club any diffi-
culties that are occurring with their renewals. 

 
Property Officer – Eddie Reynolds 
Usual items for sale, including car badges, chocolates, 

pens etc. 
 
Past Events Report 
 

Coffee morning at Sages Cottage. Ray Griffin re-

ported about 18 people attended. Excellent food, 
service and good day 

Barry Smith reported on visiting the Holden Day at 
Traralgon. Lots of Holdens present.  
 

Future Events 
 

26th October. AOMC Club & Trade Day 
27th October. CHACA Judging Day at Clubrooms 
10th November. Historic Commercial Vehicles and 

Chrysler Restorers Club Display day at Yarra 
Glen. They are celebrating 100 years of Chrys-
ler. 

24th November. Presentation Day & Xmas Lunch at 
Doncaster Bowling Club 

28th November. Ladies Night at the Club Rooms. 
19th January 2025. Festival of Motoring at Cruden 

Farm. Online entries by 13 December. 
16th February 2025. British & European Motoring 

Show. Yarra Glen. 
23rd February 2025. American Motoring Show at 

Mornington Race Course. 
 
Dennis Healy reported that the Buick Club have a run to 

Creswick on the 17th November with a pub 
lunch. CHACA members welcome. 

 
 
Quarterly Reports. 

Federation: Brian Garrett.  No Report 
AOMC – Kevin Churchill.  Trade & Club Day as 
reported. 
.   

General Business. 
Ray Griffin advised that we need more members to 

come forward to talk on their lives and their experi-
ences. Its either that or we will get more talks from 
Ray Griffin. The Club agreed that situation was not 
desirable. 

 
Buy & Sell 
Barry Smith advised a member has a car for sale. 1999 

Mercedes 320CE with 40,800 kms. Contact Barry 
for details. 

Ray Griffin reported on a 33 Chev Roadster and a 33 
Chev Sedan for sale. Contact Ray for details. 

Kevin Churchill advised that a friend has a 2005 VZ 
Commodore for Sale. Contact Kevin for details. 

 
Close meeting   8:30  pm 
 
Next Meeting.  28th November 2024 
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CHACA is a VicRoads authorised Club to participate in the VicRoads Club Permit Scheme (CPS).  
 
VicRoads has set rules to determine the eligibility of vehicles for the Club Permit Scheme.  These may 
be viewed in the CPS handbook or on the VicRoads website. CHACA has set its own additional require-
ments for vehicles to be submitted for the CPS using CHACA’s authorisation. The additional require-
ments are in line with the original CHACA charter of vehicle originality and preservation. 
 
The following are CHACA's requirements for Members submitting vehicles for CPS assessment. 
 
1. The vehicle must have been manufactured prior to 31st December 1992.  
2. Vehicles submitted for CPS application must be as the manufacturer originally designed and built. 

Some modifications are permitted in line with the original manufacture option list, are period cor-
rect, or are based on safety issues, but in all cases must not detract from originality. Replicas de-
rived from a lower model are acceptable as long as the appearance is as original as possible to the 
intended vehicle model (e.g. GT Falcon from a base Falcon).  

3. Applicants for the CPS will certify that the vehicle submitted will remain roadworthy during the 
permit period and unmodified from what was originally submitted.  

4. Once a vehicle has been accepted by CHACA for CPS it will be the members’ responsibility to 
maintain the vehicle as originally presented, with no further modifications and in a roadworthy 
condition for all permit renewal applications.  

5. Determination of the eligibility for any vehicle submitted to CHACA for CPS will be at the discre-
tion of the Committee. Vehicle CPS application must be submitted to the Technical Officer in 
writing.  

For further questions, please contact the committee. 

CHACA CLUB PERMIT SCHEME 
 ELIGIBILITY GUIDELINES 

Independent Clubs Associated with the 

Classic& Historic Automobile  
Club of Australia 

 
Classic & Historic Automobile Club 

of Australia Wagga Wagga Region Inc. 
Secretary: Jenny Myers, 
Mobile 0403 678 246 
Web: www.chacawagga.com.au 
PO Box 749, Wagga Wagga, NSW 2650 
Meetings: First Tuesday of the Month,  
at the Rules Club 
Wagga Wagga  7.30pm.  
Guests and visitors are welcome. 

 
 

Morgan Country Car Club 
Secretary: Tony Nelson, Phone: 0403 152 474 
PO Box 428, Albury, NSW 2640 
Meetings: At Clubrooms on Jindera Sports 
Grounds, First Tuesday of every month 7.30pm. 

 
 
 

www.chaca.com.au  
Associated Clubs: 

 
 

Classic & Historic Automobile Club 
of Australia Sydney Inc. 

Secretaries: Anne Campbell, 0414 521 521 
38 Wattle Crescent, Glossodia NSW 2756 . 
Phone 02 45765872  
Email:    annecampbell3@bigpond.com 
Meetings: All Sunday meetings start at 2pm. 
Members may arrive from two hours prior to 
meeting times to have meal and chat. 
 

Classic & Historic Automobile Club 
of Caboolture Inc. 

Secretary: David Alsbury PO Box 514 Caboolture, 
Qld.4510. Mob 0468 361 490  
email: secretary@chacc.com 
Meetings: 1st Sunday of Month (February to No-
vember) meeting at Sundowner Hotel Motel Car 
Park  - 8/14 Aerodrome Road Caboolture at 8.30 
am for 9.00am start. 
We also have Monthly Wednesday midweek runs 
Ring for details  
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 EVENTS & SWAP MEETS OF INTEREST TO CLUB MEMBERS 
 

16-17th 
Nov Bendigo National Swap Meet, Bendigo Showgrounds, Bendigo VIC 

24th Nov Wangaratta Swap Meet & Show ‘n’ Shine, 10 Evans Street Wangaratta VIC 

1st Dec Western Car/Bike Show & Shine, King Park Reserve Gillespie Road, Kings Park VIC 

18th Dec Wandin Custom Car & Bike Show, Old Baker Rd, Wandin East VIC 

1st Feb Heritage Vehicle Display, Lardner Park, 155 Burnt Store Road Lardner Park VIC 

9th Feb Picnic at Hanging Rock Classic Car Show, South Rock Rd, Newham VIC 

16th Feb RACV British & European Motoring Show 2025, Armstrong Grove, Yarra Glen VIC 

  

  

  

  

  

  

U6 7 Woodbine Court Wantirna South VIC 3152 
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BUY, SWAP AND SELL 

 
Advertisements in this column will appear for 
three consecutive months unless instructions to 
the contrary are received by the Editor. Victorian 
State laws require all advertisements for  
registered vehicles to display a Price and  
Registration Number, and for unregistered  
vehicles, the sale price together with the engine or 
VIN/Chassis number. 
Advertisements that do not comply with the 

 
WANTED:  Looking to buy a Bedford CA Van 
(1952-1969). 
The condition 
isn't a con-
cern as long 
as frame isn't 
bent, we're 
expecting 
whatever 
turns up will 
require a 
large restora-
tion job. 
Located in Tasmania but willing to freight if we 
can find the right one. My contact details are: 
Mob: 0447 723 707 
mail: lelongjames@gmail.com  (0522) 
 
 
WANTED: I have been collecting Australian is-
sued automotive sales 
brochures for over 40 years and would love to add 
the following to my 
collection.  1932 Ford Australia brochure, 1932 & 
1933 Buick GMH 
brochure, 1932 & 1933 Oldsmobile GMH bro-
chure, 1932 Pon-
tiac GMH 
brochure. I have 
items to trade (36 
Buick, 36 Chev) 
if that makes it 
easier, or I will 
buy outright to 
add to my collec-
tion. 
Scott Garnett 
0434330165 or ozscott@iprimus.com.au 
 
The images are to show what I have to trade. 1936 
Buick, 1936 Chevrolet 
Thanks, Scott (0123) 
 
 
 

SELL: 1932 Austin 7 Opal Tourer. Very Good 
Condition, recent motor rebuild. On club plates. 
$14,000. Engine number V128780E. Previously 
owned by Les Standing.   
 
Phone Dawn 0414 455 989. (0323) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WANTED: Singer 
Bantam 9 car or 
parts to help a 
friend restore his 
not so good car. 
Any assistance 
would be appreciat-
ed. 
Ph John. 
0413314196. 
(0224) 
 
 
 

mailto:lelongjames@gmail.com
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Ken’s Joke of the Month 
   

   A teacher was explaining biology to her third grade class, and informed them that humans are the 
only creatures that stutter.   

 A little girl raised her hand.” I once had a kitty that stuttered.”   
 Knowing how precious the kids can be, the teacher invited the lass to elaborate.   
 “Well,” she began, “ I was in the backyard with my kitty. When the Rottweiler that lives next 
 door jumped over the fence into our yard.”   
 “ That must have been scary!” Said the teacher.  
 The little girl continued,  
 “ It sure was. My kitty raised her back and went “Sssss,Sssss,”  but before she could say “Shit”, 
  
 The Rottweiler ate her!” 
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To all Permit Plate Holders 
  
CHACA encourages members with CPS vehicles to attend runs or meeting with their CPS vehicle 
where possible. 
 
Members are also reminded that the Club is bound by the rules of this scheme to advise VicRoads of 
any Permit Holder who is no longer a financial member of the Club. Any queries please contact.  
  
Barry Smith on Ph: 5985 9220, Mob: 0408 440 240                               

VicRoads queries 9854 2432 
60 Denmark Street, Kew 3010.      

CHACA Membership Details. 

Joint Membership – Husband/Wife, partner etc.. 
Renewals – If joined Nov-June, must renew when due on November 1st. If joined July-Oct. Membership 
will carry through to renewal date in following year. 

Contact: Brian Garrett, Ph. 0400 166 762 
LPO Box 72, Bittern Vic 3918   

CPS Handbook 
The CPS handbook is available from Barry Smith or Eddie Reynolds at meetings or runs. The price is 
$5.00 in person or $6.00 posted 

Photos for Club Records  
 
The photos that are required when applying for Club Permit are as follows. 
Size of photos 6x4 inches or 15x10 cm please get them printed at Harvey Norman, Office Works, Big 

All photos should have date imprints on them with the owners name and signature on the back of each 
photo.  If in doubt please contact Barry Smith. 

Club Permit Scheme Renewal of Permit. 
Send to Barry Smith the Permit together with a copy of your current Membership Card and a stamped 
self-addressed envelope. Barry will return it to you for you to pay at your nearest Vic Roads Office. 
You can also see Barry at meetings, please bring along a copy of the Permit for Club records, also 
the 7 photos of your Club Permit vehicle/s if Barry doesn’t already have them. 
FOR New Applications/renewals: Contact Barry Smith,  

14 Jacqlyn Avenue, Rye Victoria,3941  
Email: rozbar@bigpond.com 
PHONE: 5985 9220, MOB: 0408 440 240 

1. Photo of the front view 
2. Photo of the rear view 
3. Photo of the right side view 
4. Photo of the left side view 

5. Photo of the engine 
6. Photo of the Vin or Chassis number 
7. Drivers view of the car showing the steering and 
dash preferably taken from the back seat 

Category Joining Fee Annual Subscription Total 

Single Member - Printed Journal 
Single Member - Electronic Journal 

$30.00 
$30.00 

$65.00 
$50.00 

$95.00 
$80.00 

Joint Member - Printed Journal 
Joint Member - Electronic Journal 

(Husband/Wife/Partner) 

$30.00 
$30.00 

$75.00 
$65.00 

$105.00 
$95.00 



CHACA Journal 
Page 23 

 

              

              Lapel Badge 
           $5.00               

 

FRAME FOR YOUR CAR 
 

Coloured documents with embedded club 
logo is available for your car. 

 
 

$15.00 each 
 
 

Please contact editor to provide infor-
mation. 

editor@chaca.com.au 
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 Tony’s MX-5 
Also check Page 8 for more info 

Oldsmobile Club Sunday 7-7-2019 Rye Hotel 

Keep up the formation Tony’s 300ZX 


